Created in 1974 by the Ford Foundation and a group of federal agencies, MDRC is best known for mounting large-scale evaluations of real-world policies and programs targeted to low-income people. We helped pioneer the use of random assignment — the same highly reliable methodology that is used to test new medicines — in the evaluation of such policies and programs. In some cases, we work with others to design pathbreaking initiatives and then subject those initiatives to rigorous testing. In other cases, we conduct careful evaluations of programs designed and operated by government agencies or others.
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Miller has conducted extensive research on the effects of welfare and public policies on families and children. Her work on the Minnesota Family Investment Program, Canada's Self-Sufficiency Project, and the New Hope program focuses on examining the effects of financial incentives on employment. She has also conducted research for the Parents' Fair Share project, studying the effects of employment and training programs on low-income, noncustodial fathers and for the Centers for Employment Training Replication Sites project, studying the effects of such programs on disadvantaged youth. Her other work includes research on the association between child care stability and employment stability and on the dynamics of food stamp use among welfare leavers. In addition, Miller has conducted extensive research on the child support system and recently directed a project examining the interaction of the child support and TANF programs. Most recently, she spent a year in Argentina as a Fulbright grantee, where she taught and conducted research on social programs in that country. Miller received a doctorate in economics from Columbia University in 1993 and conducted postdoctoral research at Princeton University's Office of Population Research. 
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